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 THE LINK 

Dear Parents & Carers, 
It has been a complex and demanding half term, but     
students and staff have worked tremendously hard to  
support the continuation of school life and adaptations 
we have had to make along the way. 
Of course, we are looking forward to the half term 
break and hope that it is an enjoyable and safe one for 
you all.  We have been very pleased to see the number 
of Covid-19 cases falling in our school community, but 
know how quickly things can change. Therefore, when 
we return, we will continue to closely monitor the cases 
of Covid-19 in our community and to minimise risk, we 
will be keeping some of the measures in place that we 
reintroduced, including wearing of face coverings in 
communal areas and on transport to and from 
school.  However, we do want to return some normality 
for students and staff so: 
• Tutor time will return each day with students still 

required to wear face coverings; 
• Assemblies will return as per the rota, students 

will still be required to wear a face covering; 
• Lunchtime and after school clubs are free to     

continue; 
• The lunchtime rota will continue with year group 

time slots (if students wish to attend a lunchtime 
club, they must be issued with a lunch pass and 
come to the first sitting). 

Thank you, therefore, for your ongoing support and   
ensuring your child/ren comes to school with a face   
covering. 
Yesterday, although it was unfortunate not to be able to 
invite parents/carers of Year 10 in to school for the     
Progress Evening, we were pleased to be able to offer 
remote progress evening conversations.  Hopefully 
these discussions were useful for parent/carers to talk 
about the progress that students are making at the start 
of their GCSE / Level 2 courses. If things didn't work as 
planned with the technology, please do contact your 
child's subject teacher by email so that we can ensure 
you get the information you need about how your child 
is getting on. 
Finally, students have been issued with more Lateral 
Flow test kits for use at home.  Please do continue 
testing over the half term break and let us know of any 
positive cases which prevent students returning to 
school. 
Best wishes for a good half term week. 
John Parr  
Headteacher 

 

Accelerated Reader  
Well done for reaching your Accelerated 

Reading Targets 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Safer Schools 
Church Stretton school continues to work    
towards a Safer School accreditation. This is a 
school security initiative created by West    
Mercia Police and supported by Shropshire 

Council. It involves the following aspects: 
1.  Implement basic security measures applicable at all 

schools i.e. property marking, and visitor passes etc. 
2.  Consider pro-active security/safety measures for the site/

building and/or protecting assets. 
3.  Establish a procedure for recording incidents i.e.            

anti-social behaviour, vandalism etc. Any recorded    
information can then be analysed. In addition, the same 
recording procedure can be used for surveying a      
problem i.e. an unauthorised thoroughfare.  

4.   If there are any projects to be undertaken, they are    
prioritised. Following the implementation of a project, 
the success of it is reviewed. 

5.   PSHE or education of pupils as per the Safer School pack.   
To achieve the accreditation, we have annual Safer School 
meetings, with the next meeting arranged for later this 
term.  Part of the Safer School process is gathering the views 
of parents/carers. If you have views/concerns, including any 
positive observations regarding the school site/grounds, 
please could you forward via email to 
martyn.longhurst@csschool.co.uk by Friday 22nd October 

Year 8 
Marwa Aoufi 

Rachel Beever 

Daniel Bill 

Thomas Field  

Norah Hall 

Thomas Wilson 

Aris Perantinos 

Rebekah Rafferty 

Oscar Russell 

Beau Salisbury 

Libby Seaborne 

Year 7 

Will Jackson 

Emily Kirkwood 

Erin Leigh 

Congratulations to the      

newest member of our  

Millionaires 

Club -          

Erin Leigh 

(1,027,511) 

 

Please can we remind you that school doesn’t open to       

students until 8.20am, as we are not able to supervise them 

before this time. Thank you for your support with this.  

mailto:martyn.longhurst@csschool.co.uk


 Student of the Week 

Winners and nominees for this week are listed below…. 

KS4 Winner - Hanae Soussi-Dahdouh Nominated by Mrs Mackechnie for fantastic result in Maths     

assessment, including a very tricky algebra question 

KS3 Winner - Tristan Davies Nominated by Mr Barham For consistently attending clubs, as well as taking on 

a leadership role in PE and displaying strong leadership characteristics within his group.   

KS4 Nominations 

 

 

KS3 Nomination 

Mr Clarkson Alexander 
McDonald 

Effort in presentation and layout of book work 

Miss Sollars Josh James Outstanding effort in History homework 

Miss Sollars David Jones Outstanding effort in History homework 

Miss Sollars Sioned Morris Outstanding effort in History homework 

Miss Sollars Elena Morton Outstanding effort in History homework 

Miss Sollars Lydia Naylor Outstanding effort in History homework 

Miss Sollars Isabella Pett Outstanding effort in History homework 

Miss Sollars Flynn Solomons Outstanding effort in History homework 

Miss Sollars Marnie Solomons Outstanding effort in History homework 

Miss Sollars Eleanor Brown Outstanding effort in History homework 

Miss Sollars Lauren Stevens Outstanding effort in History homework 

Miss Sollars May Swain Outstanding effort in History homework 

Miss Sollars Elliot Thomas Outstanding effort in History homework 

Miss Sollars Daisy Swain For being so helpful every lesson and the quality of work completed during 
distance learning 

Miss Sollars Jodie Shelton For being so helpful every lesson 

Miss Sollars Annabelle  
Kirkwood 

Outstanding distance learning work 

Miss Sollars Joe Burke Outstanding distance learning work 

Miss Sollars Delphine Hurrell Outstanding distance learning work 

Mrs Mackechnie Hanae  
Soussi-Dahdouh 

Fantastic result in Maths assessment, including a very tricky algebra question 

Mrs Mackechnie Macy Key Outstanding effort and result in probability assessment. 

Mr Clarkson Megan Williams Designed exceptional snowflakes using computer code. 

Mrs Mackechnie Denis Barker Excellent effort and contributions to online lessons 

Mrs Mackechnie Lily Whitfield-Turner Excellent effort and contributions to online lessons 

Mrs Mackechnie Holly Collett Excellent effort and contributions to online lessons 

Mrs Quye Charlie Warburton Independence and participation in online learning 

Mrs Quye Holly Collett Diligence in completing online learning tasks 

Mrs Quye Denis Barker Excellent efforts with online learning 

Mrs Quye Isabelle Hill Diligence in completing online learning tasks 

Miss Sollars Tia Adams Outstanding history homework 

Miss Sollars Ella Macfarlane Outstanding effort in History homework 

Miss Sollars Beth Perry Outstanding effort in History homework 

Miss Sollars Lucy Ockenden Outstanding effort in History homework 

Mr Barham Tristan Davies Consistently attending clubs, as well as taking on a leadership role in PE 
and displaying strong leadership characteristics within his group. 

Mrs Mackechnie Lily Whitfield-Turner Working under intense pressure at the board 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Church Stretton School Chrome book      
leasing programme  

The Chromebook leasing scheme was launched this week, which you will have received a letter and flyer about, which 
explain how the programme works, the specification of the Acer Spin 511 Chromebook that is available for purchase or 
lease and details of how to order the device. The Acer Spin 511 Chromebook’s are ordered through, and supplied by,   
Freedom Tech, which is a technology leasing company that provides students with access to the latest devices in a way 
that is cost effective. Should you have any questions about the device or how the purchase/leasing scheme works please 
contact Freedom Tech via email: tech4learners@freedomtech.co.uk or by phone: 02038575632. 
By joining this programme students will have a School ready device exclusively for their own use at home, with 3-year  
extended warranty, accidental damage, and theft insurance, both with £0 excess for a one-off payment of £471.48. Orders 
can be placed using the portal at www.tech4learners.co.uk, you can logon by providing your email address, the username: 
CSS21 and password: S3cure02! The portal is open now and the deadline for orders for this round will be Wednesday 10th 
November and the first direct debt payment will be taken on Thursday 25th November. We would expect delivery of the 
devices to be in December.  
Joining the programme is optional, but with the possibility that School may be required to revert to periods of remote 

learning we are offering parents/carers the chance to purchase a ‘school ready’ device that we know would have all the 

necessary software installed, antivirus protection and security settings to keep students safe. There is the added benefit 

that the School IT manager can remotely assist with any difficulties and provide updates as and when they are required. 

Leasing the device is an effective way to spread the cost, but will incur an increased cost, which we have broken down in 

the table below to show you the terms available and the additional cost incurred. The school is not making any money 

from the programme, our main priority is ensuring as many students as possible have suitable IT equipment that is fit for 

purpose and provides value for money. 

mailto:tech4learners@freedomtech.co.uk
http://www.tech4learners.co.uk


 












